
From: Wendy McGuinness <wmcg@mcguinnessinstitute.org> 
Date: Monday, 7 September 2020 at 7:56 AM 
To:   
Subject: Re: Your OIA request - OIA-2020/21-0067 
  
Kia ora, 
  
Thank you for your response. I note that you only provided information in response to the 
Civil Defence Emergency Management Act 2002. Do you know if any equivalent events 
happened pre-2002 and if yes, what they were and under what Act. 
  
I have been able to find this paper, if it helps. 
See https://www.otago.ac.nz/law/research/journals/otago036323.pdf 
  
Thanks Wendy 
 




